


Regular Meeting			February 13, 2024	               8:00 AM

Members present: Larry Skiftun, Tom Deede, Bryon Brynjulson, Devin Long and Chad Reimche

Kale Van Bruggen-Rinke-Noonan, and Thomas Demke, Apex Engineering were in attendance.

Visitors: Richard Lies 

 The Wells County Water Resource District Board meeting began at 8:00 am.  

Open mic – no comments. 

Minutes of the January 16, 2024 meeting were reviewed. Devin made the motion, seconded by Bryon to approve the minutes.  All voting aye, motion carried.

Hurdsfield Project
· Thomas has finished the year end report and will send it out to the board.
· The pumps ran May-June for 31 days.
· Thomas reported that one of the monitoring devices did not record data and will need to be repaired.  Bryon made the motion, seconded by Chad to repair the monitor.  All voting aye, motion carried.
· Thomas reported that although the monitor was down, water samples were taken and we were still able to gather results from the samples. 

Crossing between Hamburg and Oshkosh Township
· The WRD received a letter from the Hamburg Township officers that they have no issue with a request for a crossing between the SW4 of 32-149-69 and the NW4 of 1-148-70.
· The WRD is waiting on a letter from Oshkosh Township.
· The WRD is requesting letters from landowners in the SW4 of 32-149-69 and the NW4 of 1-148-70.
· The annual Township officers meetings will be held in March, so Oshkosh will send a letter after their meeting. 

Richard Lies Easement
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Devin made the motion, seconded by Chad to remove the Richard Lies Easement from the agenda. 

Richard Lies vs Kurt Bollingberg Complaint
· Thomas reported that the Apex Engineering survey crew surveyed the area and he will have a final report for the board at the March meeting. 

Beaver Dam
· Chad reported that Susag Sand and Gravel has removed what they could of the beaver dam located in the Sheyenne River by the Harvey Golf Course.

  

SB2372
· Kale reported that there has not been any additional information regarding this.  Kale stated that this bill will be looked at again in the next legislative session


2025 Legislative Proposals
· Kale reviewed some of the 2025 Legislative Proposals and the effect they could have on WRD’s.  The board and Kale discussed the proposals and will monitor to see if any of the proposals find a sponsor and make it to committee.  

DWR Water Development Plan
· Thomas reviewed the projects that were submitted to the DWR last year.  The board agreed that the same projects should be submitted again.

Drain #1 Culvert
· Discussion was held regarding the culvert on the section line between section 35 Manfred Township and Section 2 in St Anna Township.  The board will look at the culvert in the spring to determine if it will need to be replaced. 

Drain Operations Plans
· The board discussed the legal drains Operational Plans and will review all the plans in March.

Gateman
· The WRD current Gateman-Brad Wolbert can no longer be the WRD Gateman.  Discussion was held on someone who could replace him.  Larry will visit with Henry VonTonder to see if he is interested.


The board reviewed the bill from Apex Engineering.  Tom made the motion, seconded by Bryon to pay this bill.  All voting aye, motion carried.


The following bills were allowed and ordered paid:

#6814 Larry Skiftun-per diem, mlge & exp					$508.96
#6815 Tom Deede-per diem, mlge & exp					  173.67
#6816 Bryon Brynjulson-per diem, mlge & exp				  208.51
#6817 Devin Long-per diem, mlge & exp					  179.03
#6818 Chad Reimche-per diem, mlge & exp					  180.37
#6819 Apex Engineering- Engineering Services				2292.05
#6820 Harvey Park District-2024 Commitment 				2500.00
#6821 Tammy Roehrich-Salary						1847.00
#6822 Wells County-Ottertail Share						    34.62

Drain Fund
#921 Northern Plains Electric- Hurdsfield Power				$128.00
#922 Apex Engineering- Engineering Services				3526.68

With no further business, meeting adjourned. 

Approved:								Attest:




